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Welcome to our first publication of IN-TOUCH!   
We are excited to launch our coaching newsletter which will hopefully 
inform and inspire you monthly with all the current trends in the game 

of soccer on the state, regional and national level.  CSA has taken the 
liberty of signing you up for this newsletter because of your role as a 

coach or referee with in the state of Colorado.  Whether you are 
working at the recreational or the competitive level there will be 

something for you every month.  It’s the New Year, a time for new 
dreams and goals as well as renewed energy to get things done for the 

up and coming season. This month’s newsletter is all about what’s new. 
From all of us at CSA we look forward to working with you on and off 

the field. 
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Great Year Ahead!  

Welcome to the first edition of IN-TOUCH, CSA’s Coaching Newsletter that will keep you in 

touch with all coaching and referee trends. I am so excited for another season ahead of us and I 

do hope, of course, that the weather will cooperate as we get started. What a great sight to go to 

the fields and see so many of our youth out playing and enjoying this beautiful game. Even the 

sight of so many new young referees out giving themselves to the game and the enjoyment they 

receive. It is our responsibility as the leaders of this state to make sure we are creating that 

environment that is fun and safe for our youth.  

CSA has a great staff that will bring you the latest ideas and keep you up to date on the current 

trends that are going on across our soccer nation. Our continued focus is on growing and 

retaining our grassroots players which means providing coaching education, player development 

and most important, parent education. We will work to provide the most up to date resources and 

staffing to assist all our clubs and members to make this happen.  

So proud to have such a great staff working to make all of this happen. As you read each of their 

articles it will be very clear their passion and love for the game. My challenge to each of you 

coaches and referees as we begin this next season, remember your youth and what you loved 

about participating in organized sports and bring that joy to the game. It is our goal to build 

within each one of these players the drive to become the best they can be and always have the 

passion to play the game until at which time, it is their own decision to no longer play.  

I once wrote a story on my niece who first signed up to play when she was four years old. I went 

with her dad to pick up her shirt, socks and shorts for her game which happened to be the next 

day. She was so excited that she wore her uniform to bed and there was no changing her mind. In 

fact, it was very hard for her folks to keep her cleats off since she wanted to wear those to bead 

as well so she would be ready for her game the next day. The joy that you saw in her was 

something I will never forget, and I always keep that thought in my mind when I still work with 

players. I am so happy to say that Kat is still playing and enjoying the game.  

I wish you all well and remember to take the passion to the field, whether as a coach, player or 

referee and let’s grow this game we love so much her in Colorado! 

 

Nate Shotts - CEO  

  
























































